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FROM THE RABBI’S DESK
by Rabbi Alan B. Lucas

My Facebook Confession

I made a confession to my High 
School students. I told them that 

although I have a Facebook account 
and a Twitter account in addition to 
my email account, they were set up 
by others who insist that, “the rabbi” 
has to be accessible on Facebook and 
Twitter!  

And then I confessed that I look at my 
Facebook and Twitter accounts  but I 
rarely post anything and I added that  
I am drowning in email.  

I can see where Facebook, Twitter, 
Instagram and whatever is the flavor of the month format, all have 
potential – even for a rabbi.  And the people 
who set it up for me – are probably right – I 
really could benefit by using them to help 
me do what I do as a rabbi, which is to teach 
torah. Our newly revamped  tbsroslyn.org 
web site is a model of how we can improve 
the way we communicate with others by 
improving our presence in cyberspace. My 
problem is that I just don’t have the time! 
I can’t even keep up with my email.  No 
matter how many emails I answer – they 
seem to pile up in my inbox faster than I 
can dispense with them – and now I am 
supposed to update my Facebook page and send regular updates 
on Twitter. And post more pictures to Instagram?  What is a rabbi 
to do?

Well maybe I could do what some of the movie and rock stars do 
– maybe I could hire someone to keep my Facebook and Twitter 
account up to date. But, doesn’t that defeat the whole purpose 
of these tools?  Isn’t the whole point that you get instant access 
to someone? And if the instant access you are getting is not the 
someone, but merely someone who is standing in for that someone 
– doesn’t that really defeat the point of the whole thing?

Now, this is not intended to be a rant against Facebook or Twitter 
or even email for that matter (though while I am writing this letter 
7 more emails have appeared in my inbox – uggh!)  No, I am smart 
enough to understand that to oppose them would be to merely 
label me as an old fogey who just doesn’t get it.  I get it; I just am 
having trouble dealing with it.

So then I proceeded to tell our high school students that is why 
I love Passover. Passover in general and the Passover Seder in 
particular is the antithesis of Twitter or Instagram. Joining family 
and friends and observing the several thousand-year-old customs 
of the Passover Seder. Physically sitting around the same table and 
opening an old fashioned book (the Haggaddah) and participating 
in a several hour conversation, meal and ritual. In an age of podcasts, 

  I can’t give a hug on Facebook, 
or a kiss. I can’t wipe away a 
tear or give a joyful nudge – 
these are things we can only 

do when we are really there for 
each other, with each other.  

Rabbi Alan B. Lucas

Kindles and Twitter – it does seem a bit, well old school.

I have no doubt that there will be Seders this year where loved one’s 
far away join in via Facetime. Email will be used to share materials 
for the Seder. And I would not even be surprised if some people set 
up their laptop on the Seder table to share a cute YouTube Video 
on Passover that well, you just had to see.  But still, at its core – the 
Seder is a real time, person to person, ritual and a lengthy one at 
that! It is a custom and tradition that challenges our contemporary 
notions of communication and community.

This month at TBS we will mark Purim and after Passover we 
will observe Yom Hashaoah and Yom Haatzmaut. On March 3rd 
Sisterhood is sponsoring a program on Hamantaschen baking, 
you could join us for the Molly Chernofsky z”l Community Cinema 
Series. On the Shabbat of March 27th and 28th, Dr. Joshua Kulp the 

Rosh Yeshiva of the Conservative Yeshiva 
in Jerusalem will be teaching at a Shabbat 
dinner on Friday night; at Services on 
Shabbat morning and after kiddush as well.  
And we will do all these things together, in 
real time.  There is something nice about 
each of these moments – and what they all 
have in common is that like our Passover 
Seders we will celebrate them together.

I know I still have to figure out how I am 
going to master Facebook & Twitter and get 
a better control of my email.  I know that 

ultimately it matters less whether they will make my life better or 
not – the truth is that for better or worse, that is where life is being 
lived these days.  

But, all of these upcoming events at TBS remind us that life is not 
only there – online. Life, at its best is still what goes on person to 
person. As much as I need to find the time for Facebook, it cannot 
come at the expense of my time listening and learning and being 
with those I love. I can’t give a hug on Facebook, or a kiss. I can’t 
wipe away a tear or give a joyful nudge – these are things we can 
only do when we are really there for each other, with each other.  

I hope you will come join us as we celebrate Purim. And I hope you 
will have a joyous Seder. And I hope these holidays will be filled with 
joy as you will be surrounded by people – by family and friends. 
And I hope you will make the time to join us for Yom Hashoah and 
for Yom Haatzmaut and for our Shabbaton. It is important that we 
do these things together.  

As your rabbi, I promise to learn how to better manage my email, 
keep my Facebook page more up to date and use Twitter to better 
update those who are already following me. But as your rabbi, I also 
promise that if you come to shul – I will be there, and we can hug 
and laugh and cry- together. 

Rabbi  Alan B. Lucas
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Finally, Some Real News About Real Life!

CANTOR'S NOTES
by Cantor Ofer Barnoy

I recently read a heart-warming 
article in the Israeli daily Yediot 

Achronot (YNET) that was so inspir-
ing I felt that I must share it with you. 
It is a story about overcoming one of 
the most real things in life – death.

 The article described Tamar Gross-
man, an Oncology nurse in Israel 
that traveled literally to the end of 
the world to help one of her patients 
fulfill his dreams before he died.

Omri Nissim began his ordeal as 
a cancer patient at the young age 

of 35, suffering from Non-Hodgkin’s Lymphoma. He spent 
months in and out of an Israeli hospital receiving chemotherapy 
treatments administered by nurse Tamar and they became very 
close friends. Eventually, he was pronounced cancer free but 
within a year his pain returned twofold 
and after some testing he received 
the terrible diagnosis of Stage 4 
Pancreatic Cancer, a virtually incurable 
disease. The doctor told Omri that he 
had about 6 or 7 months left to live. 
When Nurse Tamar entered his room 
his words to her were instinctive: “I’m 
going to die and there is nothing I can do 
about it”.  She, however, had a different 
perspective: “On the contrary, Omri, you 
are going to live the next few months and 
make every second count. By tomorrow 
morning I want you to make a list of 
everything you ever wanted to do and I 
will help you do it all”. 

In the morning, Omri indeed handed 
her a long list of the hobbies he always wanted to try but never 
found the time or the money. It included woodworking, pottery, 
archery, glass blowing and blacksmithing. It also included trips 
to Australia and Las Vegas and a very special request to go see 
the phenomenon called the Northern Lights.

Tamar knew that to fulfill Omri’s entire list would be extremely 
expensive, especially considering that he needed round-the-
clock medical attention while traveling which meant flying long 
distances could only be achieved on special medical transport 
planes costing $25,000 per trip. That meant getting him to the 
three places he mentioned would require over $75,000!

Tamar was determined. She posted Omri’s plight with a photo of 
his handwritten “bucket-list” to her Facebook page and much to 
her surprise, within a few hours she had received thousands of 

replies from people from all walks of life offering their expertise 
for free to help Omri experience the hobbies he listed. In the 
weeks that followed they attended classes together in pottery, 
glass blowing and all of the other hobbies on his list, all for free. 
Still, Tamar knew she had to find a way to achieve the seemingly 
impossible and raise almost $100,000 to make Omri’s dream of 
traveling come true.

One day, she got an email from the famed Make-a-Wish 
Foundation to say that they had seen her post, which went 
viral around the world, and they offered to pick up the cost of 
traveling to the three places Omri asked to see, including travel 
expenses for her and his mother to join him!!

Tamar was elated but still had to deal with all the daunting 
bureaucratic issues: getting large quantities of medicines 
and permission to move him, renting a wheelchair, finding a 
portable oxygen generator, looking for an agency that would 
approve insurance for a terminally ill patient to fly. One of the 

doctors at the hospital, Dr. Shani Breuer, 
saw her post and wrote all the needed 
prescriptions and Omri's mother traveled 
to pharmacies across Israel to buy the 
drugs. A security officer at Ben Gurion 
Airport asked her to call him as soon as 
they got to the airport so he could move 
them smoothly to their gate.

In Australia, Omri met long-lost family 
he had never met before. In Las Vegas 
Omri and Tamar together with his 
mother Dita enjoyed every show 
available and then for five nights of 
his last month of life they followed the 
search for the Northern Lights. Seeing 
them is never guaranteed but this time, 

like a gift from heaven, they appeared every night.

Sadly, Omri passed just a few days after his return to Israel but his 
celebration of life in his last few months remains as a reminder 
to all of us that every moment is precious and putting our most 
treasured desires off to some day that may never come is a 
huge mistake. At the same time we are reminded that a very 
special friend like nurse Tamar can play a most important role 
in reminding us at our darkest moments how much life is worth 
living even if it is for a short while. The real tragedy is not in the 
dying but rather in the wasting of our life on anxious worrying 
about things out of our control. The only thing we can truly 
control is how we enjoy today while we still can.

Cantor Ofer  Barnoy
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FROM THE DESK OF RABBI URI ALLEN
by Rabbi Uri Allen

The Four Types of Jews

As you read and consider 
these typologies, I invite you 

to ask yourself, with which one 
do you identify with the most? 

Which type challenges you? 
If you were to write a new 
version of this for the 21st 

century, what would be 
your paradigm?....  

 Rabbi Uri D. Allen

Last year in the Spring edition 
of The Bulletin, I shared with 

you a piece from Rabbi Abraham 
Joshua Heschel on the topic of civil 
rights in America. The excerpted 
passage was a part of our Passover 
seders growing up (it still is) and has 
become a foundational text for me as 
a rabbi and as a Jew. In fact there are 
many parts of my seder experience 
over the years 
that I regard in 
that way.

I would like to share another one with you 
this year. It is a riff on the Four Children. 
Instead it is the Four Kinds of Jews. 
This reading first appeared in a Zionist 
newspaper in Berlin in the 1930’s - a time 
when the issues of the day were not so 
different from our own. What does Jewish 
identity look like? How can I be fully 
Jewish and American (German in this case) 
at the same time? What should a Jew’s 
relationship be towards Zionism? What 
should our relationship be towards the 
Jewish people and to the world?

Though somewhat anachronistic, as it is over 80 years old, as 
a text I still find it brimming with interpretive opportunities. 
As you read and consider these typologies I invite you to ask 
yourself, with which one do you identify the most? Which type 
challenges you? If you were to write a new version of this for 
the 21st century, what would be your paradigm? What is missing 
from the conversation?

From all of us at Temple Beth Sholom, we wish you and your 
family a meaningful and joyous Passover.

THE RESPONSIBLE JEW

When Hitler took power in Germany, the Nazis promulgated a 
decree that all Jews must wear the yellow star. On April 1, 1933, 
the Jewish Review of Berlin, a Zionist newspaper, editorialized 
concerning what the Jewish response should be to the new Nazi 
law that all Jews were required to wear a yellow star. “The answer 
must be clear. It must be that briefest of sentences Moses spoke 
to the Egyptians- Ivri anochi, I am a Jew."

What does declaring Ivri anochi – I am a Jew – mean to you? 
What action does it demand once we make that statement?

THE IRRESPONSIBLE JEW

A Jew cannot be a human being without fully becoming a Jew. 
The mistake of the assimilationist comes from thinking that the 
less Jew she is the more human she is. On the contrary, she is less 
a human being and to that very extent, she is less a Jew…

How do you think fully embracing our Judaism can make 
us more human? What are your obstacles to making that a 
reality? How can we at Har Zion Temple walk with you on 
your journey?

THE FOOLISH JEW

Rabbi Hanoch of Alexandria said: The real 
exile of Israel in Egypt is that they learned to 
endure it.

Our Sages added: Not only was it necessary 
to take the Jews out of Egypt, but it was also 
necessary to take Egypt out of the Jews.

What are the “Egypts” in your life that 
you endure? What do you need not only 
to be taken out of that Egypt but to have 
it removed from you as well?

THE INDIFFERENT JEW

For the one who does not know how to ask, 
tell him that Chaim Weitzman once said: A 

nation does not receive a state on a silver platter.

What are the givens in your life? What do you do to ensure 
that you don’t take them for granted?

Rabbi  Uri D. Allen
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An argument could be made that the kiddush following 
Services on Shabbat and Holy Days is the most important 

time in a shul’s calendar. Yes, we Jews like our food – but it is so 
much more than that. For us food is merely a pretext for creating 
community. 

A good kiddush is a time to schmooze and catch up with old 
friends and make new ones. 

A good kiddush is a time to slow down – in a world where we 
are always rushing, kiddush presents us with the opportunity to 
stop and ask the important questions: How are you? What’s new? 
It is time to share and to care.

A good kiddush makes time for a l’chayyim – good schnapps and 
good friends – how did Tevye say it in Fiddler on the Roof: “To 
life, to life L’chayyim – it gives you something to think about... 
something to drink about...drink l’chayyim – to Life!”

And thanks to the generosity of the Wertentiel/Roststein family – 
we have established The Jack Wertenteil Kiddush Fund. No one 
loved a good kiddush better than Jack, may his memory be for 
a blessing. And Jack was one of our most beloved members – 
we all loved seeing him at kiddush and making a l’chayyim to 
him and with him. He is missed – but what a wonderful way to 
perpetuate his memory. Every l’chayyim we will make at kiddush, 
every story we will tell, every smile we share – all of them will 
be a tribute to our dear friend, beloved husband and father and 
grandfather – Jack Wertenteil. 

So we hope you will join in helping to create this special kiddush 
time by sponsoring a kiddush the next time you have a simcha 
or the next time you remember a yahrzeit. 

So thank you to the Wertenteil/Rotstein family for their generosity 
in establishing this fund and we look forward to seeing you soon 
at kiddush as we raise a glass to Jack!

Zelman College Book Fund rededicated as the Zelman Next 
Generation Engagement Fund

One of the very unique and special things we have done over 
the years thanks to the generosity of the Zelman family was to 
establish the Zelman College Book Fund. We made an offer to 
all of our college students that if they took courses in Judaica at 
college – they could send us the receipts and we would pick up 
the cost of their textbooks. It was a wonderful way to encourage 
our college students to continue their Jewish education and 
involvement at college.  However due to the fact that more and 
more textbooks are on line – we have decided to repurpose this 
fund. Now The Zelman Next Generation Engagement Fund will 
make funds available to help our young people “do Jewish” in 
creative and new ways. We hope to create outreach programs 

Is there anything more important than the kiddush?
Jack Wertenteil z”l Kiddush Fund

If you know of someone in the hospital, at home 
recuperating, someone who suffered a loss in the 
family, or someone who is celebrating a simcha of any 
kind, please take a moment and send us an email at 
clergy@tbsroslyn.org. The more we know, the more 
we can show we care

Creating a CARING Community. 
Sad news? Glad news? 

Please share it with us so we can help.
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IN ADDITION
by  Rabbi Alan B. Lucas

for our college students – nights in the city during vacation to 
meet new friends and reconnect with old ones, shabbat dinners 
in Manhattan, and programs at TBS – all oriented to encouraging 
our college students to maintain their Jewish involvement and 
growth. Thank you to Alan and Susan Zelman for their ongoing 
commitment to this very special fund.

Rabbi Alan B. Lucas
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Please join us for an
exclusive film screening
MONDAY, MARCH 16th
6:30 PM @ TBS
For students (grades 7-12) & 
their parents and open to 
the entire TBS congregation. 
No charge for Makom students. 
Suggested $10 donation for 
all others. 

screenagersmovie.com

 MYDOC  PRODUCT IONS  PRESENTS  IN  ASSOC IAT ION WIT H  IND IEFL IX  A  F I LM BY DELANEY  RUSTON “SCREEN AGERS”
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GROWING UP IN THE DIGITAL  AGE

T here was Columbine, Sandy Hook, then Las Vegas, Parkland, 
Orlando, Virginia Beach, Newtown, El Paso, Pittsburgh, the 

list of senseless mass shootings just keeps growing. The total 
number of deadly mass shootings in the United States in 2019 
comes out to an average of one every 15 
days. In total nearly 40,000 people died from 
guns in the U.S. last year, the most in 50 Years.

With gun violence running rampant, The 
Social Action Committee of Temple Beth 
Sholom reached out to our Congressmen, 
Former Congressman Ackerman and 
Congressman Tom Suozzi to try to see 
what we as a community could do to affect 
change that would begin to address this 
frightening phenomenon.  

Congressman Suozzi offered to join Linda 
Beigel Schulman, a former member of 
Temple Beth Sholom and mother of Scott 
J. Beigel, teacher and coach at Marjory 
Stoneman Douglas High School in Parkland Florida, on January 
30th, at Temple Beth Sholom to address the community about 
gun violence.

On February 14, 2018 a 19-year-old former student entered 
Marjory Stoneman Douglas wielding an AR-15. While trying 
to save his students from the spray of bullets Scott’s life was 
ended. After the death of her only son, Linda dedicated herself 

to work on legislation and community engagement that would 
help to curtail gun violence throughout the country. She was 
instrumental in the passage of the red flag law in Florida. A law 
that allows law enforcement to investigate and remove guns, as 

necessary, from individuals that have 
shown signs of mental instability.  

In their address, both Congressman 
Suozzi and Mrs. Schulman emphasized 
that the fact they are not advocating 
the reversal of the Second Amendment 
and the banning of guns. They freely 
admit that we can never ensure that all 
gun violence disappears, rather they 
are supporting actions that help make 
the ownership and handling of guns 
safer. By making our voices heard in 
support of red flag laws, background 
checks and gun safety classes we can 
join this effort and become part of the 

solution by working towards helping to reduce violent deaths 
and injuries caused by guns.

A Scott J. Beigel Memorial Fund, has been founded.  The fund is 
dedicated to providing scholarships to under privileged children 
who have been touched by gun violence to attend a sleep away 
camp. Donations can be made at www.scottjbeigelmemorialfund.
com.

Congressman Tom Suozzi and Linda Beigel Schulman Discuss Gun Violence
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B'NAI MITZVAH

L’DOR V’DOR – From Generation to Generation
Create a lasting legacy of your family’s connection to Temple Beth Sholom 

with the purchase of an engraved brick for the Courtyard 
in our new Early Childhood and Lifelong Learning Center. 

YOU CAN EVEN CHOOSE BETWEEN TWO SIZED BRICKS:
Size 4"x8": Cost: $180 per brick or 3 for $500

(Each brick can include 3 lines of text with up to 14 characters)
Size 12"x12": Cost: $540 per brick 

     (Each brick can include 8 lines of text with up to 16 characters)

Characters include letters, numbers, symbols, and spaces. For more information contact: 
Rachel Schor at rschor1234@gmail.com

We will be dedicating newly purchased bricks for the courtyard
in our Early Childhood & Lifelong Learning Center in June.

ALLISON MANDELL
Daughter of

Jodi and David
March 14

JORDAN SIROTA
Son of 

Stefi and Craig
March 7

JANA FISHMAN
Daughter of

Lisa and Marc
April 4

CHARLES HOROWITZ
Son of

Miriam Altman and 
Arthur Horowitz

April 25
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Smile! The Early Childhood 
Center’s adorable children will 

say cheese for picture day. The 
photos will surely be keepsakes. 

Purim will be celebrated with a 
magic show, face painting and 
cotton candy on March 10th. After 
the entertainment, the children 
will parade around the temple in 
their costumes stopping off at the 
office to get a treat from Rabbi 
Lucas.

It is hard to believe 
that Passover is around the corner. On April 
7th from 9:30 – 10:30 AM, we will have our 
Early Childhood Center Family Seder. There 
will be music by Cantor Barnoy & Rabbi 
Lucas and Rabbi Allen will lead the service. 
I wonder who will find the afikoman? 

Our annual Book Fair will be the week of 
April 20th. Please stop by to support the 
school by purchasing some books for your 
family and friends.

Grandparents/Special Persons Day, for the 3s and 4s, is 
on April 22nd. The children and guests have a great time 
spending the hour together at school.

BARNET & ANNETTE OSTROW 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

by Suzy Freier, Director of Early Childhood Center

Mon.-Tues., 3/2-3/3	 School Pictures 
Sun., 3/8	 TBS Purim Carnival
Tues., 3/10	 ECC Purim Celebration
Thurs., 3/19	 Spring Professional Day  
	 (No Classes)
Tues., 4/7	 Family Seder – Parents Invited		
	 9:30 AM  – 10:30 AM 
	 (Early Dismissal)
Wed.-Fri., 4/8-4/17	 Passover & Spring Recess 
	 (No Classes)
Mon., 4/20		  Classes Resume
Mon.-Fri., 4/20-4/24	 ECC Book Fair
Wed., 4/22		  Grandparents/Special Person’s Day 
			   (For our 3 and 4 year olds)
Thurs., 4/30		  Yom Ha'Atzmaut – 
			   Fantasy Trip to Israel

March/April Highlights
Mark your calendars 

If you or anyone you know would like to know more 
about our school, please call us at 516-621-1171.

Mini Minyan: Come join other young families with children 
0 to 5 years old for this 
interactive and fun Shabbat 
morning service. Mini Minyan 
is held in the Youth Lounge 
from 10:45-11:45 on 
March 7, 14, 28
April 4, 18, 25

Toddlers in Action

Celebrating Shabbat with Rabbi Lucas

On April 30th we will “take a trip to Israel” in celebration of 
Yom Ha’Atzmaut. The children get their passports stamped 
and board the plane. The Rabbis and Cantor are our flight 
crew and make sure we are comfortable and arrive safely. 
Once we arrive in Israel, the children visit a falafel stand, 
participate in a boot camp, decorate and eat cupcakes for 
Israel’s birthday, dance to Israeli music and much more. By 
the time we arrive back in the USA, the children and staff 
are exhausted from the long flight.

We are always busy having fun!
Warmly,  Suzy
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
by Sharon Solomon, Director of Religious School

How do we have a purposeful 
engagement with our students 

and empower them with a sense of 
meaning and belonging?

Part of our students’ journey toward 
becoming a Bar/Bat Mitzvah at Temple 
Beth Sholom includes becoming 
involved in social action or mitzvah 
projects. We encourage the students 
and families to begin the mitzvah 
project quest early in the b’nei mitzvah 
process in order to allow students 
not only to explore different areas in 

need in our local community but also to possibly discover areas 
of personal interest by investigating different organizations that 
may spark an interest and curiosity in 
the students which may eventually 
turn into a passion. 

In order to start the process of mitzvah 
inquiry and engagement we ask the 
students and families to answer the 
following essential questions:

What am I good at? What do I like to 
do? What bothers me about world 
issues that I actually want to help? 
Do I know anyone that needs my 
help?

Over the years, we found that students 
and families were having a hard time 
answering these questions and also 
had a difficult time carving out the time to talk and go out into 
the community for an experience such as visiting a shelter with 
their children.  Shifts in school expectations and extra-curricular 
activities have over-crowded other meaningful opportunities 
for families and have been dominating their time. Parents crave 
to provide meaningful experiences for their children but find it 
almost impossible when competing with school, family obligation 
and social engagements.

The more we talked about these topics we noticed that students 
and parents do want to get involved in chesed/kindness 
opportunities but live such busy lives that the opportunities are 
so seldom and limited. One thing that did resonate is that parents 
wanted ongoing/long term opportunities for their kids to engage 
in meaningful and helpful interaction in their local communities 
which will be built into the Religious School program.

So off I went on a journey to find an opportunity for TBS up and 
coming b’nei mitzvah students to have a Gemilut Chasadim 
project - acts of loving kindness which is a non-financial endeavor.  
Giving of one’s time and talent and effort and making personal 

Meaningful Experiences to Engage Youth

connections in our local community.

Therefore, I reached out to TBS talented and dedicated staff and 
together with Hanna Harel, I went on a journey to apply for a grant 
through the Legacy Heritage Foundation. This grant allows us, 
over a four-year period, to bring our Zayin students (7th graders) 
to the Atria Senior Center in Roslyn Harbor.  It is our goal and belief 
that our students and the senior community will learn from one 
another, engage with one another, and through a variety of fun 
and inclusive activities, become friends. More important than that 
is that intergenerational engagement was taking place. We were 
fortunate to have been granted this enormous opportunity.

Through this grant, our students have monthly scheduled activities 
with the seniors and their program has evolved into something 
greater and more wonderful than what we ever imagined. We 

thought that the students were the 
ones who will mostly engage the 
seniors but as it turns out, these 
meetings have created bonds 
and buddies beyond what we 
anticipated.  Students can’t wait to 
return each month to the Atria and 
the level of enthusiasm increases 
from gathering to gathering. It is 
a sheer joy and blessing to watch 
the students arrive at the Atria 
Center in Roslyn and race over to 
their senior buddies and see how 
they are doing. Both seniors and 
students thrive at each gathering 
through their mutual interactions.

So when people ask me today how to engage our b’nei mitzvah 
students, I tell them to find connections with people, the 
community and with family. These deep connections can only 
happen when we create opportunities and carve out time for 
deep and real experiences. It is important that we teach the 
theory and Jewish texts behind all that we do regarding Jewish 
values (middot).  But when combining the texts into actual reality, 
we are creating experiences that will last a lifetime during these 
formative years of our students.

I am so grateful for this great Legacy Heritage Better Together 
grant. But even more so I am grateful to the students who are 
investing their time, effort, energy and their hearts in connecting 
with these amazing, caring seniors in our community. They 
reciprocate with so much love and care for our students as well.

I want to extend an enormous heartfelt thank you to our dedicated 
staff, Rabbi Moskowitz, Susan Daniels, Silvia Kogan and Hanna 
Harel, grant coordinator, for enriching the lives of our students 
and seniors in the Roslyn community. Sharon
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There is a lot going on at Men’s Club. 
I wish you all could have come to 

our January meeting. We had some 
members of the FJMC (Federation of 
Jewish Men’s Club) come to our Shul and 
observe how our meetings are run.  I am 
excited to hear their feedback.  

We have picked our “Youths of the Year”. 
Congratulations to Alexandra Levine 
and Josh Liswood on this honor. By now 
you should have received the Journal 
ad flier. I would also like to congratulate 
their parents Barbara and David Levine, 

and Susanne and Paul Liswood on this very prestigious award.  
The ceremony will be at TBS on April 26th. This looks great on 
their college resumes.  

We just had Men's Club Shabbat which went very well. Thank 
you to everyone who contributed and to all that showed up. 

Looking forward to our annual scotch tasting with Spike, always 
one of the best nights of the year. You do not need to be a 

MEN’S CLUB CORNER
by Evan Wagner, President

Mon., 3/2	 Candle Packing
TBD	 Fishing
Thurs., 4/2	 Scotch Tasting
Tues., 5/5	 Tequila Tasting
Thurs., 5/14	 BBQ

2019-2020 T entative Schedule

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
WWW.TBSROSLYN.ORG

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/TBSROSLYN

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM
TBSROSLYN

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE EVENTS AT TBS 
BY CONNECTING WITH US THROUGH 

OUR WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA.

Sisterhood hosts L'dor V'dor 
Community Luncheon (55+)

March 11, 2020 │ 11:30 am

For more information contact 
the main office at 516-621-2288

member of Men’s Club to attend. I highly recommend it for the 
laughs and the lesson in Scotch. 

Below is the tentative schedule of events for the upcoming year. 
Get involved with Men’s club, you will not be disappointed.  We 
always welcome new members and new ideas. I can be reached 
at: evan@gustbuster.com.

Respectfully Yours, 

Evan
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Well, I hope we've made it through 
the worst of the winter and are 

looking forward to spring. Sisterhood 
has many exciting plans for the next two 
months.

I want to thank Cindy Katz and Amy 
Magid for once again chairing our very 
successful Purim Packages Fundraiser. As 
always they have done an outstanding 
job.

On March 3rd we will be baking again. Yes, 
it is time for our annual Hamantaschen 
Baking night. Bring your children and 

grandchildren and enjoy an evening of camaraderie and fun.

Our Molly Chernofsky z"l Film Series is off to a rousing start. 
The first three films were a huge success. The films were both 
entertaining and informative. Our next film The Other Story will be 
on March 12th. It is about Anat and Sari, two women who are at 
the crossroads of their lives. They meet in Jerusalem and their lives 
change in startling and unexpected ways. Thanks again to Nadine 
Kesten for her wonderful selection.

SISTERHOOD SCOOP
by Helaine Kurtzman , Sisterhood President

Thanks in advance to Rose Warshawsky and Natalie Postelnek for 
chairing our newly formed Donation Committee. They will review 
and recommend  Sisterhood charitable donations for this year. If 
you wish to serve on this committee please contact Rose at 917-
576-0826 (mrwarsh@optonlline.net) or Natalie at 516-625-2729 
(mazel24@optonline.net).

We are looking forward to something new this year. Sisterhood 
Havdallah Service promises to be a beautiful evening. It will take 
place on April 25th. Please contact Roya Mizrahi 516-606-7173 
(roobendins@aol.com) if you wish to participate. Remember parts 
can be read in Hebrew or English. Even if you do not wish to be an 
active participant, please attend and support your sisters. Naturally 
the evening will include food. Look for further information in the 
weeks ahead.

In closing, hello to all our members who have deserted us for a 
warmer climate. We look forward to welcoming you back as we 
defrost.     Helaine

RENOWNED ISRAELI CHEF, DAVID HAREL, IS COMING TO TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM
(When recipes are lovingly created, the kitchen becomes a sanctuary)

by Natalie Postelnek, Committee Planning Member

C lose your eyes and imagine the opportunity to cook with, and 
learn from, a renowned chef from Israel!  Our Sisterhood is 

fortunate to have confirmed with Chef David 
Harel this amazing opportunity for you to 
participate in a cooking demonstration with 
David, the evening of Thursday, March 26, 
7:00 pm, as well to engage with him as his 
sous chef during the day, gaining hands-
on experiences and techniques for creating 
Israeli culinary masterpieces.

David was born in Israel, with his parents 
having emigrated to Israel from Morocco. 
He gained his expertise in cooking from 
attending a program at Tadmor, Israel’s 
renowned Culinary Institute. David left Israel for America after 
meeting my closest friend’s daughter, Stacey, who had been 
traveling in Israel, falling in love and marrying Stacey in a beautiful 
ceremony in New York. 

In addition to David’s daytime career in cuisine management, he 
cooks nightly dinners for some of New York’s wealthiest residents 
who come home from work to feast on his delicious meals, as well 
as catering private parties in the New York metropolitan area.

So, now,  put this event on your calendar! 

•	 Become David’s sous chef in our TBS kitchen (space limited to 8 
participants per session, for this once-in-a-lifetime opportunity, 
with 3 sessions planned). It is recommended that you sign up 
NOW to ensure a spot. Our sous chefs are invited to attend the 
evening cooking demonstration event at no additional cost.

•	 For those who choose to only attend the evening portion, that 
option is available.

•	 Schmooze and shop our creative vendors and share food to-
gether with your Sisterhood friends.

Space is limited and demand is expected to be high! Due to menu 
planning and shopping requirements, registration will close 
on March 19. Sisterhood members can pre-register by March 8 for 
the day-into-evening event, or for just the evening demonstration 
and tasting, for the reduced rate of $54.00. Open registration for 
the event, for Sisterhood and non-Sisterhood members, begins 
March 9 ($85 for the day-into-evening option or $65 for only 
the evening portion of the event). Please read the event flier for 
payment details. 

David’s warmth, personality and culinary expertise in Israeli cooking 
will make this an extraordinary day-into-evening event.  Don’t miss 
out! Let’s learn together, shop together and eat together. 

As a Sabra would say, B’Teavon! (Bon appetit!).
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TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM HAS 
A LONG, RICH HISTORY 
OF SERVING THE JEWISH 
COMMUNITY OF ROSLYN.

Since 1951, we have provided a wide tent, a 
nurturing spiritual home in which Jews are 
welcome in good times and in times of need. 
We are known for inspirational worship, 
celebration of life cycle events, creative Jewish 
education, exceptional clergy and leadership. 
We offer three outstanding religious schools, as 
well as cutting edge adult education programs, 
and unequaled family learning programs.

TBS is a proud, generous, caring Jewish 
community. Members are frequently moved to 
demonstrate their support of our goals, both 
as volunteers and with financial donations. We 
appreciate their gifts of time and money: they 
are all gifts from the heart.

thank you in advance  
for your generosity!

For more information, please call Donna Bartolomeo, 
Executive Director at 516-621-2288 or contact Morty 
Schaja, Vice President of Finance and Fundraising, 
fundraising@tbsroslyn.org. 

This year TBS has identified a “Wish List” 
to guide all of those who are inspired to donate financially!

1.	 	Handicapped accessibility in Sanctuary $150K
2.	 	Hearing Impaired headphones $2500 each
3.	 	Visually impaired prayer books $3600
4.	 	Renovate Lower Level Multi-Purpose Room 		

$25,000
5.	 �	Renovate Religious School bathrooms  

(2) $25,000 each
6.	 	New air conditioning unit (small) $25,000
7.	 	Boardroom furniture $17,000 sponsored
8.	 	Carpet in Boardroom $8000 sponsored
9.	 New Talisim (50) $2000 sponsored
10.		Special Needs teacher (3) $8000 each for  

	1 school year
11.		Rabbinic Intern $12,000
12.		Social Media Assistant $10,000
13.		Early Childhood classroom furniture $10,000
14.		ECC playground equipment $5000
15.		Shinshin program sponsored 2018-2019
16.		iPads Religious School $1000 each sponsored
17.		Game room equipment- bubble hockey, pool 		

table, ping pong tables (Day Camp)  $3500
18.		Arts & crafts tent (Day Camp) $6000
19.		Sports equipment (Day Camp) $2000
20.	 Refurbishment & renovation of The Hyams  

 Judaica Museum $25,000
21.	 Sponsorship & maintenance of all ornamental    	

 Temple silver  $18,000

OUR

WISHLIST
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I t may not feel like summer 
just yet, but in the BSDC Camp 

Office the staff is gearing up for 
another great season! First of 
all, thank you to everyone who 
came out to our Camp Reunion, 
it was truly a great day and 
everyone had a blast! The Slime 
Booth by Mad Science was a big 
hit! It was so 

much fun that you might see some more slime 
than usual this summer at camp!

Plans for Summer 2020 are already underway! 
We are excited to announce we are going to be 
upgrading the Game Room with new interactive 
gaming stations! Staff hiring has begun, as we 
look to recruit the strongest possible counselor 
and specialist staff for the summer. Temple high 
school and college students are always given 
the highest consideration but don’t wait to 
apply as spots will fill up!

Our next open house is scheduled for March 8th 

DAY CAMP NEWS
by Holly Firestone, Camp Director &

Gayle Jukofsky, Assistant Camp Director

from 10 am -1pm. We will also have a booth at the Purim Carnival 
that day so make sure to stop by and say hi! If you would like to 
schedule a private tour on another day, please call the camp office 
at 516-621-9257. Temple members receive considerable discounts 
for children and grandchildren, so please consider your home 
Temple Beth Sholom, as a viable choice for your kids.

Holly & Gay le

O n January 27, 1945, Auschwitz, the 
Nazi concentration camp where more 

than one million people were murdered, 
was liberated by the Red (Russian) Army.  
Of the 7,000 prisoners that were left there, 
after the German Army evacuated and 
started the death march, was a teenage boy 
named Erwin Forley. Mr. Forley, a member of 
Temple Beth Sholom, grew up in Munkacs, 
Czechoslovakia. In 1944, at the age of 16, he 
and his family were transported in cattle cars 
and taken to Auschwitz. Several of his family 
members perished there. Please join us on 
April 20, 2020 at 7 PM as Mr. Forley shares his 
poignant story at Temple Beth Sholom’s Yom 
Hashoah Commemoration. 

TBS Hebrew School & Makom students 
will participate in the Commemoration. 
Candle lighting processional will be led by 
descendants of Survivors and Temple Beth 
Sholom Students.  

If you would like to add a list of your family 
members that perished in the Holocaust to 
our scroll of remembrance please contact 
the Temple office. If you know of any 
Survivors that would like to participate 
in the commemoration ceremony please 
contact Sharon Heisler at rljh35@msn.com. 
For further information about participating 
in the candle lighting processional please 

contact Rosalyn Landsman at roziemom@icloud.com or Wende 
Jager-Hyman at whyman1716@aol.com.

The year 2020 marks the 75th anniversary of the end of  World War II & the liberation of the death camps.

 Those Who Cannot Remember The Past Are Condemned To Repeat It
 George Santayana

NEVER AGAIN! WE WILL ALWAYS REMEMBER!

Gdank, Zachor, Remember

Left: Irwin & his mother & sister
shortly after being liberated.
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MARCH & APRIL 2020/5780  
SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM

Friday Evening, March 6	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:36 PM

Saturday, March 7	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat T’tzavveh
	 Shabbat Zachor
	 Bat Mitzvah of Jordan Sirota

Saturday Evening, March 7
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv 	 5:45 PM

Daylight Saving Time Begins

Monday Evening, March 9	
	 Mincha (Main Sanctuary)	 6:15PM
	 Purim
	 Ma’ariv and Megillah Reading 	 6:30 PM
	
Tuesday Morning, March 10
	 Purim
	 Shacharit and Megillah Reading	 6:30 AM

Friday Evening, March 13	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting	 6:43 PM
	
Saturday Morning, March 14	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat Ki Tissa
	 Shabbat Parah
	 Bat Mitzvah of Allison Mandell	

Saturday Evening, March 14	
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv  	 7:00 PM
	
Friday Evening, March 20	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting	 6:51 PM

Saturday Morning, March 21	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat Va-yak∙hel P’kudei
	 Shabbat HaChodesh
	
Saturday Evening, March 21
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 7:00 PM

Thursday Morning, March 26	 6:30 AM
	 Rosh Chodesh Nisan

Friday Evening, March 27	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting	 6:58 PM

Saturday Morning, March 28	 9:00 AM

Saturday Evening, March 28
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 7:15 PM

Friday Evening, April 3	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:05 PM

Saturday Morning, April 4	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat Tzav
	 Shabbat HaGadol
	 Bat Mitzvah of Jana Fishman

Saturday Evening, April 4
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 7:15 PM

Tuesday Evening, April 7
	 B’dikat Hametz:  
	 Search for Leaven – after Sundown
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APRIL 2020/5780  
PASSOVER SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM

Wednesday, April 8
Siyum Habekhorim: Fast of First Born	 6:30 AM
	 Burning of Hametz	 10:00 AM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:13 PM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv 	 5:30 PM
	 First Seder
Thursday, April 9
	 First Day of Passover
	 Morning Services	 9:00 AM
	 Mincha Services 
	 following Kiddush	 12:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:13 PM
	 Second Seder

Friday, April 10
	 Second Day of Passover
	 Morning Services	 9:00 AM
	 Evening Services	 6:00 PM	

Saturday Morning, April 11	 9:00 AM
	 Shabbat Chol Hamoed Pesach

Saturday Evening, April 11
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 7:30 PM

Sunday, April 12	
	 Morning Services	 9:00 AM
	 Evening Services	 7:30 PM

Monday, April 13	
	 Morning Services	 6:30 AM
	 Evening Services	 7:30 PM

Tuesday, April 14	
	 Morning Services	 6:30 AM
	 Evening Services	 7:30 PM

Wednesday, April 15
	 Seventh Day of Passover
	 Morning Services	 9:00 AM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:18 PM
Thursday, April 16
	 Eighth Day of Passover
	 Morning Services
	 (Yizkor)	 6:30 AM & 9:00 AM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 7:45 PM

Friday Evening, April 17	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:20 PM

Saturday Morning, April 18	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat Sh’mini

Saturday Evening, April 18
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 7:45 PM

Friday Morning, April 24	 6:30 AM
	 Rosh Chodesh Iyar
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:27 PM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 6:00 PM

Saturday Morning, April 25	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat Tazri·a M’tzora
	 Bar Mitzvah of Charles Horowitz

Saturday Evening, April 25
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 7:45 PM
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THE JOSHUA 
SOCIETY

Rebecca & Michael Altman
Sophia & Ross Auerbach
Anita & Bill Baron
Susan & Lewis Bartell
Sanford Berger
Felice & Len Bergman
Caryn & Michael Beyer
Harriet & Harvey Beyer
Lauren & Phillip Beyer
Lori & Stephen Beyer
Sheila & Arnold Broser
Suzan & Joe Bruck
Debbie & Jim Buslik
Carolyn & John Canova
Ester & Allan Causanschi
Debbie & Jay Dubowsky
Beth & Marc Eichenholtz
Lisa & Ted Felderman
Arlene & Daniel Fisher
Rachel & Jared Friedmann
Eva & Sanford Gerber
Denise Gold
Judith Goldberg
Phyllis & Steven Goldenberg

Karen & Jim Goldstick
Carrie & Harold Gordon
Cindy & Adam Gross
Aaron Halegua
Pearl & Nathan Halegua
Susan & Jon Held
Louise & Robert Hersh
Marilyn Hoch
Marilyn & Patrick Jacques
Amy & Robert Kane
Beatrice Karten
Arlene & Seymour Katz
Cynthia & Ronnie Katz
Mindy & Steven Kober	
Lisa & Richard Levine
Rita & David Levy
Marcia & Mark Lilling
Diane & Steve Lovell
Amy & Marc Magid
Jill & Louis Naviasky
Batsheva & Ronald Ostrow
Phyllis & Elliot Pellman
Sharon & Rubin Pikus
Jill Klein & Robert Preston

Tina & Paul Rotstein
Dara & Brian Rubenstein 
Marilyn & Barry Rubenstein
Rebecca & Morty Schaja
Rose & Alan Schecter
Lisa & Jim Schlesinger
Rachel & Michael Schor
Sandra & Steve Seltzer
Robin & Barry Simonson
Robbin & Jack Soleimani
Stephanie & Jeffrey Sorkin
Selda Steckler
Evelyn Stein
Sarah & Avi Stein
Doris Tolins
Ellen & Paul Walk
Laurie & Stuart Wilkins
Shoshanna Wingate
Phyllis Wolpert
Dorine & Robert Wulwick
Laurie & Arthur Zagelbaum
Susan & Alan Zelman
Debora & Itzchak Zivari

In Proverbs 27:18 Joshua says:

“Whoever tends the tree will eat its fruit.”
As the protégé and successor of Moses, Joshua was a dreamer and a doer - a visionary and 

leader who ultimately led the Jews into Israel.

Contributors to The Joshua Society will be both dreamers and 
doers, leading and strengthening for tomorrow.

Why not sponsor a Sunday minyan breakfast? 
Your contribution will celebrate a simcha 

or honor the memory of a loved one.

Please call: David Oestreich at 516-621-3046 
or the Temple office at 516-621-2288 

for details or to reserve a date.

David Dash in memory of Matthew Dash

We are grateful to the following members who have 
sponsored Sunday Minyan breakfasts in January & February:
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Meet the
Author

The Floating Feldmans 
with Elyssa Friedland

at TBS

TBS Sisterhood & Z’havah Young Leaders Group 
partner with Sid Jacobson JCC to present

Monday, April 27, 2020 • 7:45 pm
Prepaid Reservation by 4/1: $5 • At the door: $10 • Sponsorships Available

Become a Sponsor so we Can Continue to Bring Great Authors to TBS!

Open to
 the 

PUBLIC
!

For more information, contact Wende Jager-Hyman at whyman1716@aol.com
Checks payable to TBS Sisterhood  can be mailed or dropped off to the Temple main office. 

To register & pay by PayPal go to tbsroslyn.org/events and click on the Meet the Author  event.

Meeting with Cantor Ofer Barnoy to plan the Yom Hashoah Commemoration are committee members,  l to r: Ellen Walk, 
Rose Warshawsky, Wende Jager-Hyman, Nadine Kesten, Roz Landsman, Bea Luft, Pearl Halegua, 

Sharon Heisler, and Miriam Silverman (not shown).

Yom Hashoah Planning Committee
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DONATIONS
(from 12/21/19 through 2/21/20)

RABBI’S FUND 
In honor of Bonnie Cahn’s birthday 
  Thelma & Arnold Goldstein 
In memory of Sidney Freedberg 
  Bella & Barry Freedberg 
In honor of Rabbi Lucas, Rabbi Allen & Cantor Barnoy for 
helping Naomi Caplin with her Bat Mitzvah 
  Sherri & Drew Caplin 
In honor of Dr. Barry Bass 
  Carol and Joel Sheinbaum 
In memory of Jean-Louis Shalom Levy 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
In honor of the wedding of Max Bartell &  
Melissa Leifer 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
In memory of Martin Rosenberg 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Maris and Andrew Rosenberg 
In memory of Rabbi Adam Feldman
  Maris and Andrew Rosenberg 
In memory of Morris Zelman 
  Amy and Marc Magid 
  Jill and Alex Spizz 
In memory of Rita Greenberg 
  Wende Jager-Hyman and Arnold Hyman 
In memory of Bessie Epstein 
  Jane Cohen 
In memory of David Cohen
  Jane Cohen 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Melody and Harvey Alstodt 
In  honor of the wedding of Elizabeth Schaja and Matthew 
Hornstein 
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua 
In honor of the birth of Ruyi Autumn Kesten
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman 
In memory of Mimi Kohl 
  Melody and Harvey Alstodt 
In honor of Richard Levine and the amazing work Richard 
has done for TBS and the community at large 
  Sandy and David Nussbaum 
In memory of Irvin Feinstein 
  Carla and Paul Feinstein
ARTHUR GOLDBERG SOCIAL ACTION & CULTURAL 
ARTS PROGRAM FUND 
In honor of Max Bartell and Melissa Leifer’s wedding 
  Judy Goldberg 
In memory of Herman Goldberg 
  Judy Goldberg 
In honor of the birth of Susan and Alan Zelman’s grandson 
Graham David Satty 
  Judy Goldberg 
In honor of the birth of Wende Jager-Hyman and Arnold 
Hyman’s grandson Sonny Joe Jager Hyman 
  Judy Goldberg 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Pearl  and Nathan Halegua 
In honor of Sydney Devon’s Bat Mitzvah 
  Dorine and Robert Wulwick

BERNICE & ALBERT B. COHEN ENDOWMENT FUND 
In honor of the wedding of Elizabeth Schaja and Matthew 
Hornstein 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
In memory of Morris Zelman 
  Amy and Marc Magid 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Amy and Marc Magid 
  Louis Naviasky 
  Roberta and Steven Zeldis 
  Hassif A Musrap 
In memory of Dorothy Levine 
  Amy and Marc Magid 
  Roberta and Steven Zeldis 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Shari and Howard Schnitzer 
In honor of Anita Baron’s Birthday 
  Margie Baron and Mike Spritzer
BERNICE COHEN EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER FUND 
General Donation 
  Stephanie Relkin 
In memory of Jordon Allen Werner 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
  Temple Beth Sholom Board of Education
  TBS Earlly Childhood Center PA 
In honor of the birth of Wende Jager-Hyman and Arnold 
Hyman’s grandson Sonny Joe Jager-Hyman
  Marjorie and Phil Adler 
SIDNEY & RUTH KAHAN CHESED FUND
In memory of Martin Rosenberg 
  Marjorie and Phil Adler 
In memory of Morris Zelman 
  Marjorie and Philip Adler 
In appreciation of Rabbi Lucas, Cantor Barnoy and Rabbi 
Allen for the support they provided during the recent 
Shiva for my mother Helen Kober 
  Mindy and Steven Kober
MALKA’S FUND FOR LIFE LONG LEARNING
In honor of Max Bartell’s wedding 
  Louise & Bob Hersh 
In honor of Eleanor Brosowsky’s Bat Mitzvah 
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman 
In honor of the Engagement of Allison Bichoupan and 
Daniel Laine 
  Alan and Barbara Kaplan 
In memory of Barbara Heitner 
  Risa and Michael Doherty
HAROLD KALB PRAYERBOOK FUND 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Sheldon Shalom 
In memory of Esther & Samuel Cohen 
  Janet Eder 
In memory of Robert Liebmann 
  Debra and Sheldon Shalom 
In loving memory of Lorraine Bernstein 
  Michael and Elaine Krolick, Jonathan, Alissa, 
  Jacob and Julie Krolick 
  Robert, Amy, Jonah and Gabe Krolick 
In loving memory of Sadie Riegel 
  Michael and Elaine Krolick, Jonathan, Alissa, 
  Jacob and Julie Krolick 
  Robert, Amy, Jonah and Gabe Krolick 
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DONATIONS
(from 12/21/19 through 2/21/20)

In memory of Helen Kober 
  Nancy Jacob
  Marjorie and Philip Adler 
In memory of Joseph Riegel 
  Michael and Elaine Krolick, Jonathan, Alissa, 
  Jacob and Julie Krolick 
  Robert, Amy, Jonah and Gabe Krolick 
In memory of Dorothy Levine 
  Lisa and Maury Blaustein 
In memory of Matthew Dash 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
LISA & JIM SCHLESINGER CAMP RAMAH FUND 
In memory of Steven Powsner 
  Holly Firestone 
PAUL SHIPPER MUSIC FUND 
In memory of Miriam Kleinman 
  Lillian Kleinman Litvack 
In honor of Cantor Barnoy 
  Ellen and Michael Kotin 
In honor of the birth of Tina & Paul Rotstein’s new 
granddaughter, Rhea Jade 
  Ellie and Morty Roberts 
In honor of Cantor Barnoy 
  Robin and Barry Simonson 
In memory of Jean-Louis Shalom Levy
  Paige and Lawrence Sirota
ZELMAN NEXT GENERATION ENGAGEMENT FUND 
In honor of the engagement of Shari and Howard 
Schnitzer’s daughter Rochelle 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Edith Zelman 
  Dorine and Robert Wulwick 
In honor of the birth of Susan & Alan Zelman’s grandson, 
Graham  David Satty
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
  Ellie and Morty Roberts
  Jeanne and Mark Goldman
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Jerry Altman 
  Susan and Alan Zelman 
In memory of Morris Zelman 
  Audrey and Gary Bernhardt 
  Barbara and Alan Kaplan
  Ellen and Paul Walk 
  Harriet and Mark Chertok 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
  Ellen and Bruce Belsky
  Judy Goldberg 
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua
  Barbara and Larry Glass 
  Mindy and Steve Golodny
  Roberta and Steven Zeldis 
  Jayne Spielman and Steve Baumgarten 
  Rabbi Cara Weinstein and David Rosenthal 
  Dorine and Robert Wulwick
  William P. Lauder, Lori K. Tritsch and Family 
  Alan Rosenwasser 
  Amy Gordon and Daniel Dunn
  Nadine and Lew Kesten
  Mindy and Steven Kober 
  Laurie and Arthur Zagelbaum 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 

  Avi and Sara Stein 
  Robin and Barry Simonson 
  Shari and Howard Schnitzer 
  Jeanne and Mark Goldman 
In memory of David Resnik 
  Shari and Howard Schnitzer 
In memory of Jerry Altman 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Susan and Alan Zelman 
In memory of Dorothy Levine 
  Susan and Alan Zelman
GENERAL DONATION 
In memory of Ella Bromberg 
  Paige & Larry Sirota 
In memory of Ella Bromberg 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
General Support 
  Gregg Sincoff 
In memory of Martin Rosenberg 
  Marci & Mark Kamberg 
In memory of Rita Goldsmith Greenberg 
  Marci & Mark Kamberg 
In memory of Bob Liebmann 
  Susan & Gil Lipper 
In honor of Tina & Paul Rotstein’s new granddaughter Rhea Jade 
  Susan & Gil Lipper 
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah Emma Cohen 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
In memory of Morris Zelman 
  Mel Mandelbaum 
  Steve Miller and Ann Hayden-Levey Miller Maretz 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Mei Mei Feldman 
  Mark and Marci Kamberg 
In memory of Jerry Altman 
  Mark and Marci Kamberg
JACK WERTENTEIL KIDDUSH FUND 
In honor of the birth of Tina & Paul Rotstein’s new granddaughter, 
Rhea Jade
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
  Wende Jager-Hyman and Arnold Hyman 
In honor of the aufruf of Joshua Goodman and Bianca Siuni 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In honor of the birth of Robin and Barry Simonson’s grandson 
  Ellie and Morty Roberts 
In memory of Jack Wertenteil 
  Ellie and Morty Roberts 
  Tina and Paul Rotstein
In memory of Ella Greenberg 
  Wende Jager-Hyman and Arnold Hyman 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Robin and Barry Simonson 
In honor of the birth of Sonny Joe Jager-Hyman 
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman 
In memory of Douglas Kelbick 
  Rene Kelbick and Family 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Shari and Howard Schnitzer 
In memory of Frieda Beckman 
  Rene Kelbick
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DONATIONS
(from 12/21/19 through 2/21/20)

WILLIAM SPIELMAN SOLOMON SCHECHTER 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In honor of Bonnie Cahn’s birthday 
  Thelma & Arnold Goldstein 
In memory of Herbert Moskowitz 
  The Herzog & Moskowitz Families 
In honor of Elizabeth Schaja's Wedding 
  Harriet Rosen 
In honor of Bnei MItzvah of Sam, Emma and Zac Gilbert 
  Daniela and Steven Klein
THE INCLUSION FUND 
In memory of Martin Rosenberg 
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua 
In honor of Jake Kesten, Jenna Kesten and Ruyi Kesten 
  Robyne Huber 
In honor of Carrie Gordon being honored by Jewish 
Educators Assembly
  Temple Beth Sholom Executive Board and Board of   	    	
  Trustees 
  Temple Beth Sholom Board of Education 
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
In honor of the engagement of Bonnie and Barry Epstein’s 
son Jake to Lacey Gorochow 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Jean-Louis Shalom Levy 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Diane Perry Novich 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In Honor of the engagement of Janet and Brian 
Cooperman’s son Ari 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Rita Greenberg  
   Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Fred Liswood 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Thelma Rubin 
 Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In honor of being honored by the Jewish Educators 
Assembly 
  Carrie and Harold Gordon 
In memory of Helen Kober 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg
In honor of the engagement of Wendy & Scott Siegel’s 
son Evan 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg  
In memory of Jerry Altman 
  Nadine and Lew Kesten 
In memory of Lawrence Fried 
  Shari and Howard Schnitzer 
In honor of Alexandra Levine “Youth of the Year” 
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg 
In honor of Josh Liswood “Youth of the Year” 
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg
SHINSHIN FUND 
In honor of the engagement of Allison Bichoupan and 
Dan Laine 
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
In memory of Henry Bodek, Esther Feaseberg, Jack 
Feaseberg, Eleanor Robbins and Murray Robbins 
  Myrna & Jack Robbins 

In memory of Frances Hollander 
  Marilyn & Melvin Hollander 
In memory of Ezra Hollander 
  Marilyn & Melvin Hollander 
In memory of Violet Cohen 
  Ruth Forley 
In memory of Sidney Freedberg 
  Bella & Barry Freedberg 
In memory of Anna Kronenfeld 
  Ellen & Barton Fingerman 
In memory of Morris Wajsbrot 
  Barbara & Joseph Kandel 
In memory of Cecylia Kandel 
  Barbara & Joseph Kandel 
In memory of Robert Martin and Sophie Cohen 
  Sherry & Allan Martin 
In memory of Ruth Levine 
  Doris Tolins 
In memory of Isaac Lotsky 
  Eran Lotsky 
In memory of Leatrice Lisogorsky 
  Joan & Norman Lisogorsky 
In memory of Beatrice Martin and Morris Rudman 
  Sheryl & Allan Martin 
In memory of Esther Cohen 
  Gail & Elihu Rose 
In memory of Nathan Friedman, Irene Friedman, Louis 
Friedman,Alexander Shaanan, Eileen Friedman 
  Albert Friedman 
In memory of Robert Saewitz and Goldie Adoff 
  Mindy & Steve Golodny 
In memory of Stanley Wiener 
  Bonnie & Robert Tarlowe 
In memory of Lewis Licht
  Lisbeth, Lindsay, Chelsea Wolgel 
In memory of Sylnia Lynne 
  Mimi Dessen 
In memory of Bernard Shavell 
  Harriet Rosen 
In memory of Roger Tolins 
  Doris Tolins 
In memory of Solomon Schneider 
  Sherrie Goldstein 
In memory of Frances Dorfman 
  Alan Rosenwasser 
In memory of Rachel Ahdout & Balfour Ahdout 
  Elizabeth & Ned Sakhai 
In memory of Sadie Cohen 
  Fay & Darwin Dornbush 
In memory of Rita Greenberg 
  Deena Katz and Family 
In memory of Shinshun Cohn 
  Iris & Oded Cohn Garti 
In memory of Jack Carus 
  Lois Carus 
In memory of Herbert Moskowitz 
  The Herzog & Moskowitz families 
In memory of Martin Davis and Simon Breitstein 
  Gilda & Peter Davis 
In memory of William Reisman 
  Susan Fishman 
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(from 12/21/19 through 2/21/20)

In memory of Leonard Fishman 
  Susan Fishman
In memory of Sylvia Reisman 
  Susan Fishman
In memory of Morris Walk
  Ellen and Paul Walk
In Memory of Nathan Herbstman
  Ellen and Paul Walk
In Memory of Seymour Kaplan
  Phyllis Rogoff
In Memory of Henriette Nadler
  Lydia Seggev
In Memory of Bessie Jager
  Wende Jager-Hyman & Arnold Hyman
In memory of Louis Priceman
  Nadine Belkin
In memory of Rita Levine
  Rhoda Kaufman 
In memory of Yosef Levine 
  Rhoda Kaufman
In memory of Aughajan Ben Elyahou 
  Parvaneh Zareh 
In memory of Saul Savitt 
  Marlene Schwadron 
In memory of Louis Hollander 
  Roslyn Karmin 
In memory of Leo Karmin 
  Heather and Harvey Melniker 
In memory of Leo Karmin 
  Roslyn Karmin 
In memory of Herman Kazer 
  Helene and Scott Lurie and Family 
In memory of Irving Birnbaum 
  Mark Birnbaum 
In memory of Rosetta Friedlander 
  Dr. H. Barry and Alice Opeell 
In memory of David Aaron Wingate 
  Shoshanna Wingate 
In memory of Israel Kliegman
  Marcia Kliegman 
In memory of Max Pasternack 
  Victor Pasternack 
In memory of Rita Cwern 
  Toby Birnbaum 
In memory of Stanley Brill 
  Laurence Brill 
In memory of Lillian Glassman 
  Jill Dee 
In memory of Lawrence Goldberg 
  Leatrice Baron 
In memory of Bella Rosen 
  Harriet Rosen 
In memory of Pearl Shavell 
  Harriet Rosen 
In memory of Shimon Melnik 
  Sanford and Eva Gerber and Family 
In memory of Marvin Gerber 
  Sanford and Eva Gerber and Family 
In memory of Harold Nevins 
  Susan and Mark Nevins 
In memory of Sophie Walter 
  Leonard Wadler 

In memory of Shirley Lubarsky 
  Claire Pressman 
In memory of Louis Rovell 
  Jeff Rovell 
In memory of Monavar Bina Borzoye 
  Farzaneh Rabenou 
In memory of Sonya Goldman 
  Mark Goldman 
In memory of Inge Mora
  Irving Chernofsky 
In memory of Helen Chernofsky 
  Irving Chernofsky 
In memory of Herman Wallach 
  Irving Chernofsky 
In memory of Ronald Schwartz
  Leeds Family 
In memory of Gertrude Patrusky 
  Meredith and Bernard Patrusky 
In memory of Sheldon C. Katz 
  Amy and Lenny Katz 
In memory of Ronald R. Arnold 
  Amy and Lenny Katz 
In memory of Evelyn Ostroff 
  Marci Ostroff 
In memory of Jack Rifkin 
  Helaine and Fred Kurtzman 
In memory of Dorothy Welshe 
  Helaine and Fred Kurtzman 
In memory of Alex Tenembaum 
  Moises Tenembaum 
In memory of Louis Golodny 
  Mindy and Steve Golodny 
In memory of Estelle Saewitz 
  Mindy and Steve Golodny 
In memory of Benjamin Melniker 
  Heather and Harvey Melniker 
In memory of Shirley Melniker 
  Heather and Harvey Melniker 
In memory of Oscar Schlusselberg 
  Marcia Atlas 
In memory of Nuhim Causanschi 
  Allan and Ester Causanschi 
In memory of Jennie Cohen 
  Jane Cohen 
In memory of Miriam Yaffe Maxfeiring 
  Howard Yaffe 
In memory of Bernard Simon 
  Joel and Sheila Simon 
In memory of Phineas Elazar Hyams 
  Phineas J. Hyams 
In memory of Celia Krebs 
  Glenn A. Krebs 
In memory of Risa Hirschler 
  Ann and Gene Pritz 
In memory of Jeffrey Zagelbaum 
  Laurie and Arthur Zagelbaum 
In memory of Irving Meyerowitz 
  Lisa Tract 
In memory of Frances Pascal 
  Bernice Suna 
In memory of Esther Feldman 
  Philip Feldman 
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DONATIONS
(from 12/21/19 through 2/21/20)

In memory of Rosa Schmidt 
  Kalman Schmidt 
In memory of Dora Karger 
  Susan Schmidt 
In memory of Marek Stromer 
  Nina and Andy Gaspar 
In memory of Morris Zucker 
  Linda and Joel Zucker 
In memory of Fannie Romano 
  Fanny Boneh 
In memory of Helen Brill 
  Laurence Brill
In memory of Rose Spector
  Sheryl and Allan Martin 
In memory of Emma Canova 
  John Canova 
In memory of Hortense Goldenberg
  Phyllis Fried and Steven Goldenberg 
In memory of Ida Friesner 
  Charlotte Levine 
In memory of Ira Parnes 
  Tinette Sterling
In memory of William Kober 
  Steven and Mindy Kober 
In memory of Paul Nichols 
  The Sutton Family
In memory of Harold Swersky 
  Dr. & Mrs. Robert Swersky 
In memory of Sydney Rich
  Judi Marcus and Family 
In memory of Joyce Brody
  Harvey Brody
In memory of Ruth Loeb 
  Audrey and Steven Kerpen 
In memory of Sylvia Kerpen 
  Audrey and Steven Kerpen 
In memory of Shirley Florence R.L. Moosman 
 Alan Rosenwasser 
In memory of Lenore Rosenwasser 
  Alan Rosenwasser 
In memory of Morris Rosen 
  Alan Rosenwasser 
In memory of Minna Kirman 
  Nadine and Lew Kesten 
In memory of Joseph Huber 
  Nadine and Lew Kesten 
In memory of Regina Kestenbaum Salzman 
  Nadine and Lew Kesten 
In memory of George Field 
  Suzanne Yarnell 
In memory of Saul Newman 
  Shirley Peters 
In memory of Louise Javaheri 
  Roya and Mitchell Javaheri 
In memory of Louis Lakin 
  Sheila Barth 
In memory of Sophie Adler 
  Florence and Dan Barber 

In memory of Bracha Stern 
  Sarah and Avi Stein and Family 
In memory of Alan Roberts 
  Shirlee Roberts 
In memory of Monir Sehati 
  Fran Shalot 
In memory of Joseph Hyman 
  Arnold Hyman 
In memory of Roy Wolff 
  Susan and Stuart Brown 
In memory of Sol Kaplan 
  Ronni Kaplan 
In memory of Miriam Jacoby 
  Joan Levick 
In memory of Leon Futoran 
  Jean Futoran 
In memory of Marvin Yarnell 
  Suzanne Yarnell 
In memory of Rose Auerbach 
  Elliot L. Auerbach 
In memory of Arnold Auerbach 
  Elliot L. Auerbach 
In memory of Joseph Scholnick 
  Sheila Barth 
In memory of Martin Levy 
  Muriel Levy 
In memory of Sondra Goldman 
  Cheryl and Mark Friedman 
In memory of Gail Yarnell 
  Suzanne Yarnell 
In  memory of Bea Greenberg 
  Linda Segal 
In memory of Beatrice Simkhai 
  Avi Simkhai
In memory of Harvey Shaw 
  Arthur and Janet Shaw 
In memory of Claire Shaw 
  Arthur and Janet Shaw 
In memory of Judy Dale Siegel 
  Harriet Chertok 
In memory of Ralph Geller 
  Sandra Geller 
In memory of Jeffrey Mark Geller 
  Sandra Geller
In memory of Benjamin Merker 
  Robin and Jay Merker
in memory of Vilmos Lovi 
  Edith Breitner 
In memory of Rita Sklar 
  The Sklar, Levin Families 
In memory of Bruce Kanner 
  Lawrence Kanner 
In memory of Albert Berman 
  Sheila & Joel Simon 
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The day was a beautiful sunny day for flying with the 
temperature at 70. Rebecca Altman, Cantor Barnoy 

and I went to Florida on February 3rd to see our members 
who are living in Florida part of the year or moved there 
permanently and have lunch. Lunch was at Ben's in Boca 
Raton with about 44 people attending. Cantor Barnoy 
connected to the new TBS website and went through 
the new features and how to navigate around the 
website. The people who attended were brought up 
to date on security and how things were at TBS. Rabbi 

Lucas was unable to go with us on this trip but 
he connected and everyone was happy 

to see him remotely. Most of the time 
was spent catching up on what 
was going on with them and their 
families.

By Donna Bartolomeo, Executive Director

Florida Reunion

Siyum and Break(fast) of the first born

Mark Goldman, Alan Schecter, Marvin Benak will be 
concluding a section of learning in honor of the fast of 
the First Born. Join us for the study and breakfast. 

Burning of chametz from previous evening's search 
will be at 10 am in the parking lot.

WEDNESDAY MORNING, APRIL 8
SERVICES AT 6:30 AM
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Purim Megillah Reading
MONDAY EVENING, MARCH 9

Mincha, Ma'ariv & Megillah Reading: 7:00 pm

Tuesday Morning, March 10
Shacharit & Megillah Reading: 6:30 am

EVERYONE IS WELCOME!

On February 4th, 2020, twelve 
energetic moms and grandmas from the 
ECC visited Ronald McDonald House of Long 
Island and prepared a wonderful brunch for the 
families staying there. Ronald McDonald House of 
Long Island provides hope and shelter to families 
experiencing the pain of having a seriously ill child 
in an area hospital. The House offers the parents 
and siblings of these children with a temporary 
haven in a secure and comfortable environment 

among other families sharing a similar 
burden. The moms got a tour of the House 

and saw first-hand how incredibly helpful it 
is to the families staying there. The ECC moms and 
grandmas prepared a nutritious and delicious brunch 
that was received with a lot of gratitude by the 
families. If you would like to volunteer for cooking at 
the House with the “meals from the heart” program, 
details can be found at www.rmhcnym.org and 
follow the link for Meals from the Heart.

The Ronald McDonald House
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AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you 
to support your favorite charitable organization every 
time you shop, at no cost to you. When you shop at 
smile.amazon.com you’ll find the exact same low prices, 
vast selection and convenient shopping experience 
as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon 

Support TBS through AmazonSmile!
will donate a portion of the purchase price to your 
favorite charitable organization. On your first visit to 
AmazonSmile, type "Temple Beth Sholom, Roslyn Hts 
NY” in the search bar. It will remember your selection, 
and then every eligible purchase you make on 
AmazonSmile will result in a donation to TBS!

Our temple office needs some helping hands for our 
mailings. If you are able to help us out even for just a 
few hours, please call the main office at 621-2288.

Please bring a copy of :
THE COMPLETE IDIOT’S GUIDE TO LEARNING YIDDISH 

by Rabbi Benjamin Blech (available from Amazon, Barnes and Noble, etc.)

Yiddishkeit with Ruthie Solomon
Do you know the Yiddish words for: trouble & woes, a fool, the whole family, the truth?

How about this proverb? Gezunt kumt far parnose (Health comes before making a living).

To learn and laugh more, 
please join us on 3/19 & 4/23  

at 11:30 am in the
Life Long Learning Center

WE WANT YOU!
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EExxcciittiinngg  AAccttiivviittiieess  
All Sports Instruction 

Tennis ☼ STEM ☼ Dance 
Arts & Crafts ☼ Music 

High Ropes ☼ Martial Arts 
Pedal Go-Karts ☼ Martial Arts 

TTrraannssppoorrttaattiioonn  &&    
FFoooodd  IInncclluuddeedd  

Door to door transportation  
in air conditioned buses 
Two snacks & lunch all  
Glatt Kosher & Nut Free 

FFUUNN  FFOORR  AAGGEESS  33--1155  
FFlleexxiibbllee  44--88  WWeeeekk  SSeessssiioonnss  

RREEDD  CCRROOSSSS  SSWWIIMM  
iinn  oouurr  33  oonnssiittee  hheeaatteedd  ppoooollss  

Open Houses are on 3/8 & 4/5 from 10am-1pm 
Contact Holly & Gayle for More Information or to book a private tour! 

office@bethsholomdaycamp.com ☼ 516-621-9257 ☼ bethsholomdaycamp.com 

AAllll  oouurr  ccaammpp  ffaammiillyy  
nneeeeddss  iiss  YYOOUU!!!!!!  

Steve Kushmakov
General Manager

Steve@colbeh.com
516-800-1336

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Rd.

Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 810-0800
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For four generations, New York’s Jewish 
Community has turned to Sinai Chapels for 
guidance and comfort in their time of need.

We honor and respect all Jewish traditions 
and customs, attending to every funeral detail 
according to each family’s personal and 
religious preferences.

To learn more, contact us today:
718.445.0300 | 800.446.0406

Respect. 
Tradition. 
Compassion.

 ®® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

 Being home never felt so good... 

We offer a full range of services from our expert 
care team ensuring on­going client satisfaction 

                 Available Services: 
  Registered Nurses to conduct homecare assessments/PRI 

assessments 
   State certified Home Health Aides             
   State certified Personal Care Aides      
   Live-in and around-the-clock care  

 No Minimum Hours!

    Call to speak to a Home Care Specialist 
 

    1-877-292-5050  
    Available 24 hrs.    7 days a week 

    Licensed Home Health Care Agency 

Serving NEW YORK: Nassau, 
Suffolk, Manhattan, Queens, 
Brooklyn, Bronx, Westchester  
 
NEW JERSEY: Bergen, Passaic, 
Essex, Hudson Counties  

NY office only NJ office only 

We maintain the very       
highest standard of care. 

Our caregivers are all 
screened and trained 

beyond state requirements. 
All of our caregivers are 

insured and bonded 
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If You’re � inking Of Selling
Call Today To Find Out What We

Do Di� erently For You When
It Comes To Selling Your Home
REACHING THE LOCAL, NATIONAL

AND INTERNATIONAL MARKET

cell 516-236-7118
o�  ce 516-621-6300

Roy Sobel
LICENSED  REAL ESTATE 

BROKER/OWNER

If your property is currently listed with another real estate broker, please disregard this o� er.  It is not our intention to solicit the o� erings of other real estate brokers. 
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Mazel Tov To: 

Shari and Howard Schnitzer on the engagement of their daughter Rochelle to Dylan 
Buller.

Bonnie and Barry Epstein on the engagement of their son Jake to Lacey Gorochow.

Tina and Paul Rotsein on the birth of their granddaughter, Rhea Jade Rotstein. Proud 
parents are Lizette & Lewis Rotstein.

Leatrice Baron on the birth of her great grandson, Maxwell James. Proud parents are 
Amanda & Matthew Auth.

Rebecca & Morty Schaja on the marriage of their daughter Elizabeth Schaja to Matthew 
Hornstein.

Carolyn & Robert Bichoupan on the engagement of their daughter, Allison to Daniel 
Laine.

Janet and Brian Cooperman on the engagement of their son Ari to Rachel Davidon.

Our Sincere Condolences To:
Elio Levy on the death of his beloved brother, Jean-Louis Shalom Levy.
Ellen Kotin on the death of her beloved mother, Rita Goldsmith Greenberg.
Mindy Golodny on the death of her beloved brother, Jerry Altman.
Alan Zelman on the death of his beloved father, Morris Zelman.
Steve Kober on the death of his beloved mother, Helen Kober.
Steven Kohl on the death of her beloved mother, Mimi Kohl.
Sherrie Levine on the death of her beloved mother, Dorothy Levine.
Jill, Louis & Perry Naviasky on the death of their beloved daughter/sister, Tracey.
Itzchak Zivari on the death of his beloved sister, Saideh Tova Bengi.

Thank You:
The Liebmann and Simonson families would like to thank Rabbi Lucas and Rabbi Allen, 
Cantor Barnoy and the entire community for their out pouring of support following 
the passing of their beloved husband and father, Robert Liebmann z"l.
Lisa & Richard Levine want to thank everyone for their support of Club TBS & for being 
honored.

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Road
Roslyn Heights, NY  11577
(516) 621-2288 
www.tbsroslyn.org

 
Rabbi

Alan B. Lucas

Cantor
Ofer Barnoy

Associate Rabbi
Makom Director

Uri D. Allen

Executive Director
Donna Bartolomeo

Director of Religious School
Sharon Solomon

Director of Early Childhood Center
Suzy Freier

Camp Director
Holly Firestone

Assistant Camp Director
Gayle Jukofsky

Endowment President
Steve Seltzer

Museum Curator
Bat-Sheva Slavin

President
Rebecca Altman

Executive Vice President
Michael Schor

President of Sisterhood
Helaine Kurtzman

President of Men’s Club
Evan Wagner

Co-Presidents of  
Religious School PTA

Rachel Friedmann
Lisa Berger

Bulletin Editor
Deborah Brosowsky

Graphic Designer
Barbara Cooper

TEMPLE FAMILY

Monday, 3/ 16
Film Screening: Screenagers

Friday/Saturday, 3/27, 3/28
Scholar in Residence: Dr. Joshua Kulp

Sunday, 6/ 14
Gala Cantor's Concert: Divas on the Bima

UPCOMING

Events

Please bring your family on Monday, April 20th
to honor Yom Hashoah.
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WEDNESDAY, APRIL 8
14 NISAN 5780

"As it is said, 
You shall tell your children 

on that day."
A Ziessen Pesach!FS

irst
eder


